
GOVERNOR WENTWORTH REGIONAL SCHOOL DISTRICT 
Buildings & Maintenance Committee Meeting Minutes 

 
Time, Date and Location of Meeting 

6:15 pm – May 11, 2020 – Video Meeting with Google Meet 

Present: Julianne Cardinal, Tim Eldridge, Dr. Jim Manning, Dana Streeter, James 

Pittman, Kathy Cuddy-Egbert, Kathy O’Blenes 

Solar Power Update 
Barrington Power has submitted the paperwork for interconnection to Eversource. The 
District was told the rebates have been submitted as well. Ms. Cardinal asked about the 
filing of the easement with Eversource and Ms. O’Blenes thought it was part of the 
interconnection so she will check on this. Ms. Cardinal asked if there will be a shed built. 
Ms. O’Blenes responded that no shed would be needed. The connection of power 
would go from the solar array field to the school building. 
 
CIP Planning 
The committee has started working on a 5 and 10 year capital improvement plan with 
maintenance department. Ms. Cardinal said she would like an all-inclusive list; with all 
large expenditures listed. She thought a list had been started several years ago by Dick 
Falardeau so the SAU will see if they can retrieve it. 
 
Athletic Awning 
Originally there was talk there may be a donation of an awning for the concession stand 
but this is not the case. An awning was not recommended by the Athletic Director (AD). 
There was a quote for a canvas awning and the AD was concerned with upkeep and 
replacement costs in the future. It was decided to table this item. 
 
Kingswood Arts Center Lighting 
Mr. Eldridge said previous discussion was for lighting to illuminate the half dome. He 
suggested we look at options and pricing from a contractor.  
 
There was mention of a gas odor from the kitchen at Ossipee Central School which 
should be checked by Eastern Propane. Mr.  Eldridge thought it had been checked 
previously and Ms. Cardinal said the kitchen is inspected each year. 
 
Mr. Eldridge asked, due to COVID shutdown, if there is anything in the buildings that 
need to be run on a regular basis to keep operations running smoothly. Ms. O’Blenes 
will check with the maintenance supervisor. 
 
The meeting adjourned at 6:55 pm 
 
Recorded by, 
 
Linda Murphy, School Board Secretary 
Approved by GWRSD School Board 6/8/2020 


